Uimhir rolla: 18227E Tel: 065 6837302 Email: corofinnsclare@gmail.com Web: www.corofinns.ie



Scoil Mhuire Náisiúnta, Cora Finne, Co. an Chláir v95 yP02

Dear Parents/Guardians,

10/01/2022

As we begin 2022, I would like you wish all our school community a very Happy New Year, I hope it is a happy, healthy year for everyone.

Just a few reminders for this time of year:

- Entry to the school is by the front gate only. <u>It is not possible to enter the school</u>

  through the staff car-park due to insurance regulations. Allianz Insurance insist that only the main gate be used for parent and pupil traffic.
- School starting time is 9:15am. Please note the school opens at 8:55am and pupils will not be supervised before this time. Parent / guardians who leave children to school before school opening time and after school closing time do so at their own risk and the B.O.M does not accept any responsibility for ensuring the safety of such pupils.
- Pupils from Infants <u>must be collected</u> from the school gate and are not allowed walk home /to the car unaccompanied.
- Many thanks for your ongoing co-operation with our healthy lunch policy. The standard of school lunches is really a tribute to you. Please remember that pupils are allowed to bring **one** treat each Friday. The lunch bag company continue to provide lunches to pupils who have signed up for this service <a href="www.thelunchbag.ie">www.thelunchbag.ie</a>
- Pupils should only be collected from school during the day when there is an urgent reason to do so e.g. a doctor's appointment. If you are collecting your child during school time, it is essential they are collected from the school. Pupils are not allowed to walk home unaccompanied during the school day.
- Please ensure that you inform the school immediately of any changes in address, email address and/or phone number. It is essential that we have up to date information as this is the only means we have of contacting you, should it be necessary.



- If you wish to contact the school during the school day it must be done during office hours 9:00am to 1:00pm either by phone or email corofinnsclare@gmail.com.
- If you would like to contact your child's teacher via email, please do so at the email address below <u>but please note</u> Teachers personal school emails are not checked during the school day.

Juniors/Senior Infant Classes Ms.McCarty - <a href="mailto:cmccarthycorofin@gmail.com">cmccarthycorofin@gmail.com</a>

Seniors/First Classes Mr.Healy - <u>hughcorofinns@gmail.com</u>

Second/Third Classes Ms.Macnamara - miriamcorofinns@gmail.com

Third/Fourth Classes Ms. Woulfe - <u>mswoulfecorofinns@gmail.com</u>

Fifth/Sixth Classes Ms. Shannon - <u>myracorofinns@gmail.com</u>

S.E.T Ms.Flanagan - mflanagancorofinns@gmail.com

S.E.T Mr.Barrett - abarrettcorofinns@gmail.com

Beannach Dé oraibh,

Hugh Healy